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CENTRAL SERVICE COMMITTEE MEETING    
St. Mark's Church, 5522 Russell Street, Halifax  

January 8, 2019 
  

Welcome and Open: Meeting opened by Bill P at 7:00 pm with a few moments of Silence followed by the Serenity Prayer.     

Call for Items to be added to the agenda:  

* It was noticed in the minutes that the meeting list discussion paper had been tabled to February - this will appear on February 
agenda. 

Twelve Traditions: The Twelve Traditions were read by Milton B.  
   

ROLL CALL: 

7th Tradition: $27.15    Collected, notated by Bruce B. 

Approval of the Agenda:  Moved by Pedro G and seconded by Heather C.                 

Minutes Approved from Previous Meeting: Moved by Eric L and seconded by Kelly D. Adopted unanimously, no errors or 
omissions.  

REPORTS 

Secretary:  
Hello everyone, Happy New Year. I am pleased to be acting as secretary for Central Service for another year. Once again, I wish 
to state that I am open to constructive criticism and to any suggestions folks may have on how I can do my job better to serve 
you. My partner and I had a great Christmas out of the country, went to many AA meetings and met lots of great people in the 
fellowship. This month we at Central Service had an email from a member concerned with budgetary spending on tokens at the 
Marguerite Centre - this item has been added to the agenda for discussion. We also had an email from the webmaster 
concerning the renewal of the website and how the committee would like the payment to be made this year.  Yours in service, 
Emily S. 

Executive Committees CSR CSR Observers
Michael H - Co-chair Sharman M - Telephone 

chair
Eric L - CSR 4 Seasons Doug P - CSR We 

Agnostics
Samaira G  - Area 
secretary

Emily S - Secretary Leah C - Public 
Information chair

Tim D - CSR Hubbards Milton B - CSR Eye 
Opener

Tamy B - Keep it Simple

Bruce B - Treasurer Shawn M - Mid-Winter 
Round up chair, 
Entertainment chair

Curtis F - CSR Sunrise David R - CSR Living in 
the Solution

Shayne S - DCM Dist 2

Bill P - Chair Michael A - Help Email 
chair

Garnet E - CSR Fresh 
Start

Steve A - DCM Dist 1

Pedro G - Webmaster Gilles D - CSR Second 
Chance                             

Heather C - CPC chair Deb M - alt CSR Cole 
Harbour

Stephanie J - 
Treatment chair

Dennis K- CSR Back to 
Basics

Kelly D - newsletter 
chair
Troy S - Corrections 
chair
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Treasurer:  

Opening balance: $4235.11 
  
Closing balance: $5238.11 

Debits: $729.61 
      
Credits: $1732.61 
                   

Prudent account:  $4889.70  Literature: $3147.91 

Please find attached the group contributions to date and a 2018 budget assessment (following the minutes). 
Just a note: if you have money for the treasurer, please turn it in at the beginning of the meeting instead of at the end so I will 
have time to draw up receipts, etc.  
For each group: Please check the list of contributions and confirm that your contributions are correct. 
Note on the budget assessment that we are in the red for roughly $500 - this money will be made up tonight by contributions we 
have received at this meeting. 

Co-chair:   
December was a great month of sobriety. I attended meetings outside HRM, sold tickets for and danced the night away at the 
New Years Eve gala. I extend a huge thank you to Natalie and team for putting on a great New Year's party. Attendance was 
maximized, the food was endlessly amazing, and the music was foot stompin' fun. Sobriety is wonderful. 
Yours in service, Michael H 
Question: Will you be emailing the groups who have yet to pay their insurance premiums? Answer: Yes, I am taking care of 
that. 

Chair: 
1. Welcome all to a New Year and new opportunities to carry the message and face the challenges to accomplish our 

primary purpose. 
2. This past month I represented Central Service in person at the District 1 meeting. At the same time, District 2 was 

meeting. A written report was sent to both.  
3. I attended the meetings of Public Information, Mid-Winter Round Up and took a shift with the phone over 

Christmas. 
4. Along with Gerry L we moved the Literature inventory to Club 24 and the former Chair turned over all the 

administrative and financial paper work for this Committee. Until a new Chair is elected - direct all enquiries 
concerning literature to the Chair of Central Service. (I took an order from the PI committee tonight) 

As the activities of Central Service have evolved over the last few years, it is now very apparent the a major task is to 
continue and develop all efforts to make known the organization and the services of Alcoholics Anonymous and its Solution; 
to anyone who may have contacts with suffering alcoholics and directly to the suffering Alcoholics themselves. If it is to be 
successful, our challenges will not be money so much; but rather, our human resources in the fellowship to carry out the 
work. 

Best Regards in Service, Bill P 

CPC:  
Met with Foster at club 24, to see what the committee had as we rent storage there. We have a projector, screen and slides. I'm 
proposing a budget of $800.00 dollars for this year. Kevin and I sat in on the PI meeting Saturday Jan 5th as we plan to work 
closely with PI. Our committee is very small right now so will be recruiting members to join.  Yours in Service, Heather 

Question: When I was on the CPC committee years ago we had a $300 budget which wasn’t spent. Do you have an idea what 
the $800 would be for? Answer: I spoke to Foster who suggested the $800 to get started up and running as the committee has 
been dormant for a while.  We will need pamphlets and other supplies. 
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Corrections:  
On 10 Dec 18 I received an email from the Central NS Correctional Facility advising me that anyone who is going into the facility 
as a volunteer now must have a Vulnerable Sector Check done.  The check must be current within the last 3 years.  What this 
means is anyone not having this completed will no longer be given access to the facility.  As of today we have one man and two 
women cleared to enter the prison.  Therefore, since the 10 Dec 18 there has only been one meeting.   

I have reached out to all current volunteers advising them that they must get a Vulnerable Sector Check done if they wish to 
continue volunteering with Corrections.  At the facility a committee of three makes the final decision on whether or not someone 
is granted access.  In the past it has taken a week or two for the final clearance to be completed.  As of today I have received 
two Vulnerable Sector Checks for volunteers and have forwarded them to the facility.   

The Vulnerable Sector Check costs $30 so if all volunteers obtain one it will cost approximately $600 that has not been 
budgeted for.   Therefore, additional funds might be necessary. 

It has also recently come to my attention that some folks seeking the check from their local police have been having difficulty as 
they didn’t have anything from the facility stating they needed it.  I have obtained a form letter from the prison for volunteers to 
give to the police department.   

It has been my pleasure to serve as the Chair of Corrections.  At this time I would like to personally thank all of the volunteers 
that have made it possible to chair meetings in the prison.   I would like to welcome Troy as new Chair of Corrections.  I will 
remain available to Troy to assist him anyway I can.  Yours in service, Kelly 

Entertainment:  
Good evening friends: 

My apologies for not being able to attend this evening and thanks to our wonderful Secretary for accepting my reports at the 
eleventh hour, she is one of a kind. 

Our New Year's Eve Gala was attended by 168 wonderful people who helped ring in the New Year. I believe a good time was 
had by all, I am just about recovered from it. 

The costs for the evening breaks down as follows. 

Expenses:  Decor       717.01 
                    Food         711.75 
                    Hall           400.00 
                    DJ              350.00 

For a total of 2,178.76 

Revenue:   Ticket sales     1860.00 
                    Canteen            142.00 
                    50/50                180.00 
                    7th Tradition       25.00 

For a total of 2,207.00 Which leaves us with a positive balance of  28.24. 

There is still some outstanding ticket money out there to be collected to balance my books. 
I need to draw a cheque from the balance of the Entertainment fund in the amount of 110. 40 to balance the Halloween Dance 
account and all will be well in the AA Entertainment world. 
I would again like to thank everyone who contributed their time and efforts to make any and all events successful. 
Yours in service, Natalie C 

Help Email:  
December has been a very quiet month for emails.  I have replied to six requests.  Mainly for meeting information times and the 
difference between an Open / Closed AA meetings as I had a couple of emails from friends that would like to attend meetings 
with their partner/friend.  
Yours in Service, 
Michael A  
Help Email Coordinator 
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Hospital Visitation: 
I understand my term is up. I'll need to connect with Pedro to update my iPhone and have the newsletter contact list updated. I 
also have some information for the new hospital visitation chair once appointed.  
I'm unable to attend the meeting due to health issues. Happy new year. 
Sue 

Literature:  

No report at this time. 

Bluenose Bulletin:  

The January edition of the Bluenose Bulletin has its share of AA birthday announcements and has many notices and AA events, 
including the 40th Annual mid-winter roundup in Dartmouth.  

I would like to again take this opportunity to remind everybody that the deadline for announcements to be included in the 
newsletter is the 25 of each month. Please submit all birthday announcements via the newsletter’s email. 

Finally I would like to take this opportunity to thank Rob for providing me the necessary training to take over as the chair of the 
newsletter. I look forward to working with Eric so we can continue to produce newsletters with the high standard Rob has set.     

Yours in Service, Kelly D 

2018 Mid-Winter Round Up:  
The committee met yesterday. Things for the roundup are progressing nicely.  

We still are looking for a Communications Chairperson.  

After our committee meeting yesterday we went to the hotel for a guided tour of the facility.  During the tour we finalized some of 
the room particulars for the event. 

Registration & banquet sales have begun.  The draw for the free room, free registration, and free banquet ticket draw will be 
drawn on Jan. 15th, so please buy your tickets soon to be eligible for the draw.  

Also as a reminder to all that the committee receives a discount on the cost of the roundup from the number of rooms that are 
booked for the event. 

In the newsletter is an article on what is a roundup. Please read this item at your groups. 

We begin to meet bi-weekly now and our next two meetings are Jan. 20th & Feb. 3rd, 2019  

*Just a reminder to committee chairs that we will be having tables representing each committee at the round up; you may want 
to assemble some volunteers to man your tables.  Feel free to discuss the plans for these displays with me. 

In Service, Shawn M. 

Comment: I registered online this year and it was super easy - I didn’t have to have an account, I registered as a guest with 
PayPal. 

Public Information:  
Good evening everyone, the Public Information Committee is looking forward to a new year of  carrying the message of sobriety 
to the suffering alcoholic. 

In December the PI Committee along with CPC and Alanon went to the Halifax Regional School Board to participate in a fair for 
the Guidance Councillors.   I note that there was a councillor or two who wanted more of our pamphlets which is awesome, so I 
have contacted the School Board to arrange getting them more pamphlets. 

Our committee also got in touch with shelters, hospices, and temporary housing centers to see if we could place our pamphlets 
there, the response was overwhelming.  12 of the 15 we called wanted us to drop them off.  A couple of members took 
pamphlets in so that they would be there before the holiday season.  
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We had our first meeting of the year January 5, 2019 and it was awesome.  We had several new members attend.  Heather and 
Kevin from CPC attended as well.  I talked a few minutes on what Public Information was and what we have been doing and 
Heather spoke a bit about CPC.  Both committees will be working closely together going forward. 

We have a information session with Dalhousie Nurses on January 16, 2019 which we will be attending with the CPC Committee. 
 We are looking forward to that. 

I have brought with me tonight some posters and business cards with AA contact information on them.  I am asking all groups to 
please take some of these posters back to your groups and ask members if they can place some with permission on local 
bulletin boards at such places as laundromats, grocery stores etc. which may be seen by people who don’t know about AA.   
Also if your group could give out our business cards at your meetings to any member who may want to have them in case they 
meet someone who is suffering.  

Our committee has several projects in the works and will be keeping you posted as we go along.   

Yours in service. Leah 

Telephone:  
Phone committee needs members for the overnight phones we have no one to man the overnight phones, I have been doing it 
for the past month. I am meeting with the new chair and co-chair on Wednesday, the committee still needs another co chair. The 
contact number for phones also has to change in the Newsletter, as I'm no longer the the chair. Thanks for allowing me to serve 
on this committee for the past four years, it's been amazing. *Please take it back to your groups to provide Sharman, the new 
committee chair, with an updated contact for your group if you are on the roster to take the phones over the weekend. 
Yours in service Heather 

Treatment:   
DETOX 
It is almost hard to believe that that the 2 year term is finally up. I have had the pleasure of being your Treatment Chair and 
keeping with maintaining a healthy rotation in service, I am pleased to turn over this position and welcome Stephanie as your 
new Treatment Chair for this term. I was able to connect with Stephanie to allow the transition to be as smooth as possible and 
will be available as a contact and forward any information as required. It is important that groups provide their updated contacts 
as it will be beneficial to the incoming Chair. I will continue to assist as needed until, Stephanie becomes comfortable of all the 
responsibilities this position holds. Detox continues to run smoothly and all the members who continue to attend the detox 
meetings has been greatly appreciated. I am aware that there has been a remaining budget that was not used as I had intended 
and fell short as I had tried to get in touch with individuals to try to get an order in before the New Year. I hope something can be 
done to try to get an order in, as we did require re-stocking of books as I do not have any to pass on, I still have some 
pamphlets that I will provide Stephanie. It is my hope that there will be an increase to the budget to provide literature for the 
Marguerite Centre, and a way to provide tokens/chips.  

Sincerely Yours in Service,  
Tina M.  
Treatment Chair.  

FORENSICS 

This past month December, the Forensic meetings have been going as scheduled.  I encourage all groups to step up and try 
service work in Treatment – Forensics.  Average attendance is about 5 - 10. Forensics is always looking for new members of the 
fellowship to step up and join the forensic teams.  There is no security requirements for A.A. members, and these meetings are 
the only recovery meetings held there for this section and are looked forward too by the inmates. 

Tom S.  
Treatment Co - Chair. 

FROM INCOMING CHAIR: 

Report on Treatment  

In order to have a smooth transition from one Chair to another the following has been completed: 

1) Met with Tom and received the Forensics Team listing.  Will continue to schedule meetings on Friday evenings at 8:00 
pm.  There will be a request for more members to participate in these meetings in the next newsletter.  At present, there 
has been no report of issues at the Forensic meetings during the month of December. 
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2) Got in touch with Tina – past chair and we will be meeting this month to discuss Detox and Marguerite Centre in more 

detail.  Scheduling for January at Detox has been completed.  Foster provided my contact information to Detox should 
they require anything. 

3) Request to be placed for women to attend monthly Meetings at Marguerite Centre – discussion with Tina to see if she 
would like to continue co-ordinating the meetings ongoing. 

Yours in service - Stephanie J 

Webmaster/Website:  
In 2018 we had a total of 58,308 visitors to our Web site. Monthly average of 4,859 and a daily average of 159. IN the past year 
our top visited pages where these: 

▪ Meeting list 42% of all visits 
▪ Newsletter 18% of all visits 
▪ Contact Us 12% of all visits 
▪ Minute of meeting & Guidelines 3% of all visits 
▪ 40th Annual Mid-Winter Roundup 2% of all visits 

Last December I executed the following activities: 

▪ Update our meeting list both online and on PDF 
▪ Successfully applied a major update on WordPress (5.0) 
▪ Updated various plugins we use in WordPress 
▪ Performed site backup 

▪ Posted announcements as received from Groups, committees and/or Districts 

▪ Supported email set up and troubleshooting  

▪ Updated contact list 

▪ Installed and started testing new meeting list plugin. My first discovery? It has more functionality than what we have, 
including maps. But I we’ll have to change the site design completely to accommodate for this new plugin. I’ll continue 
working on this in the coming month. 

Access to Gmail continue to be a challenge. Specially during transition to new members. Google is adding extra security that 
detects access to the accounts and flags them as suspicious. Sometimes even blocking access. The reason for this is that we 
are changing computer, phone, IP address from where we access, and this is seen as a fraudulent activity. There’s only one way 
to resolve this and it’s to pay for a professional email service. There are various providers and monthly price ranges between $2 
to $6  US dollars per account. 

As usual I appreciate the help and support I receive from everyone.  

Yours in service, Pedro G, Web Administrator 

Question: The newsletter committee often receives emails from members who want the newsletter sent to them in a monthly 
email. When I forward these requests to you, do you get them? Answer: Yes, I make sure that I sign these individuals up for the 
monthly email.  Please note that in the monthly email which members subscribe to, I only include highlights from the newsletter; 
this is not the full newsletter. If members wish to have the full newsletter they must go to the website and download it to print at 
home. 

District 1: 
Hello everyone, my name is Steve A. and I am an alcoholic.  I am the incoming DCM for general service in District 1.  I am 
serving a two-year term from January 1st, 2019, to December 31st, 2020.  I am an active member of the Back to Basics Group in 
Halifax.  I have a sponsor who also has a sponsor, I have a service sponsor, and I sponsor other men.  My sobriety date is 
December 6th, 1995. 
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The District 1 General Service Committee is a key part of the connection between every A.A. group in District 1, and the General 
Service Conference.  Through Kirk S., our Area 82 delegate, your group is connected to every other A.A. group in North 
America, and your group has a voice on every Conference agenda item, including what those agenda items might be.  
Consequently, not only can your group help the alcoholic who still suffers in HRM, it can, through the conference structure, affect 
A.A. services as a whole. 

I am now going to provide you with information on just three agenda items currently being considered for this year’s General 
Service Conference. 

1. Consider translating the Big Book, Alcoholics Anonymous, into plain language – at a fifth grade or similar reading level. 

2. That work begins on the development of a fifth edition of the book Alcoholics Anonymous. 

3. Consider the development of a contemporary and comprehensive new work book to study the Twelve Steps, 
Traditions, and Concepts. 

The final General Service Conference agenda is scheduled to be released early in February.  The Conference will be held from 
May 19th to 25th in New York City.  Work is underway on organizing the 2nd Annual District 1 Pre-Conference where all groups in 
District 1 will be able to provide Kirk S. with input on selected General Service Conference agenda items. 

Regarding the District 1 General Service Committee itself, ideally it is composed of the general service representatives (or 
GSRs) from each of the 26 groups in District 1, as well as four District Officers.  The officers are the DCM, the Alternate DCM, 
the District Treasurer, and the District Secretary.   

Lisa N., from the Back to Basics Group, is the Alternate DCM for District 1, and she is also chairperson of the District 1 
Workshop Committee. 

Leah C., from the Fresh Start Group, has taken on the position of District 1 Secretary on a temporary basis, and she has 
expressed interest in continuing in the secretary position on a permanent basis. 

We have an opening for the District 1 Treasurer.  If you know of anyone who is interested in serving in this position, please let 
me know. 

District 1 Workshops 

Workshops are held in District 1 every other month, beginning this month. 

The topic of this month’s workshop is “The Role of the GSR.”  This workshop will be facilitated by the Alternate Delegate for Area 
82, Trudy D., and the District 2 DCM, Shane S.  While the workshop is designed for new or returning GSRs and alternate GSRs, 
all A.A. members are welcome to participate.   

The workshop takes place on Sunday, January 27th, from 1:00 pm to 2:00 pm at the George Dixon Centre, 2502 Brunswick 
Street in Halifax.  I hope to see you there. 

Respectfully submitted, peace and love in service, Steve A. 

District 2:  
Good evening friends, my name is Shayne and I am an Alcoholic.  I feel very privileged and humbled to be the new DCM for 
District 2. The main focus during my term as DCM is to carry the message to all how very important and rewarding General 
Service is.  In District 2, we have seen 66 percent involvement from our groups, at the District table. My hope is with more group 
visits an attraction to general service will be created and our numbers will rise. It is my belief, through General Service, our 
Groups can unite with our Districts and help to further strengthen our primary purpose. 

Our first meeting of the new term is on January 20th. The three objectives of this meeting will be; Introductions with all new 
GSR’s, sharing about the GSR role from both our Service Manual and the GSR pamphlet. Second, to fill the position of 
Secretary in District 2. If anyone is interested in this position or knows someone who meets the qualifications please come to the 
meeting.  Lastly, our 2019 Budget will be presented and hopefully approved. As we see no large expenses in 2019, District two 
is starting the year with a healthy operating account and equally healthy prudent reserve.  
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My early focus is to update our contact list of all groups for the newly incoming Area Registrar. This will mean group visits early 
on in the term in order to reach those we seldom see. I have forward two emails from Kirk S. our new delegate to both the 
Central Service Chair and PI Chair so far this month. Communication is extremely important and I will do my best to keep 
information flowing. Hopefully by February the Bluenose will be updated with District 2’s new contract’s; An email was sent last 
month for that purpose so those who seek our help, can find us. Please contact me via phone or email with any questions, 
concerns or requests. 

Yours in service, DCM District Two, Shayne S.  

Area 82:   
Hello everyone, new and old to this table. I am Samaira, the Area SecretaryRegistrar. Over the next two years, I will have 
information from GSO that will be passed to your DCMs and to Central Service. 

Tonight I have 2 forms at the back of the room. Please feel free to pick one up if you need. One for New Group form, one for 
Group Change form.  
Thank you and hope we all have an amazing two years in Service. *Note: I have copies of the new pamphlet: The God Word 
which are now for sale. 
Samaira G  
Have a blessed day. 

All Reports were motioned for approval by Shawn M and Seconded by  Curtis F. Motion carried. 

ELECTIONS 

Webmaster chair: none 

Entertainment co-chair: Tamy Rose B nominated. Elected unanimously. 

Literature chair: none 

Hospital visitation chair: none 

Corrections co-chair: none 

Old Business: 
1) Treatment committee: Marguerite Centre - Tokens 
In the December CS meeting, extra funds were given to the Treatment committee in order to purchase pamphlets and tokens for 
the meetings put on at the Marguerite Centre. A member emailed regarding a resolution which was made several years ago at 
the Central Service table that CS would not fund Non-AA-Approved materials, such as tokens. Do we have any thoughts on this 
from this table? 
Comment: Having attended meetings there, I know that the tokens are very appreciated by the girls staying there. Thinking of 
the cost of the tokens and the number of meetings which are put on every year at the centre, I would guess that the total cost 
might be $20. 
Questions: How long are the women at the centre? Does someone manage and and hold the tokens and literature at the 
centre? Are these women members of AA? Answer: The women are there from 5 to 12 months generally. The Serenity Sisters 
had been taking charge of bringing materials and tokens but are handing it over now -  there is a place where AA materials are 
kept at the centre. The women are not members of AA but hopefully will become members. The meeting there operates like a 
group. 
Comment: I feel strongly about continuing this practice - this centre provides an important service for women who are suffering. 

CS Chair: If there are no strong feelings against this practice, the Treatment committee will continue to provide these materials. 

2) Forensics meetings: 
At the last Central Service meeting, there was a discussion on meetings put on at the Forensics unit and issues of safety which 
lead us to the question: Will we continue to put on meetings at forensics?Some of the concerns discussed were: 
-there was a feeling the message was not reaching anyone 
-members didn’t feel safe and didn’t have an awareness that guards were prepared to help at a moment’s notice 
-sense that as members we can communicate with another drunk, but not with someone who is suffering from mental illness and 
delusions, who is not in touch with reality. 
-there is so much movement and chaos that is it very difficult to follow any meeting format 
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Comment: Perhaps it is not our responsibility as members to decide how much of our message is received, but only to share 
the message. If members are worried for their safety in that unit, perhaps they can choose to volunteer in a different capacity 
and leave the forensics meetings to those who are not worried for their safety in that environment. 
Comment: I have a close family member who has worked on that unit in a professional capacity for 17 years and has never 
been harmed or questioned their safety. 
Comment: I have had discussions with members who put on these meetings who have expressed that going to the forensics 
unit to share the message has helped them immeasurably in staying sober themselves. 
Comment: If the meetings become disruptive, members can always contact the guards for assistance. 
Comment: I know of individuals on that unit who get passes in order to go to regular AA meetings when they have a chance.  I 
think this is an imperative service that we offer. 

CS Chair: We will put this issue to rest and continue with meetings at Forensics as before. 

3) Hospital Visitation committee: 
Since we do not have a current chair for the committee, perhaps this discussion can wait until a later meeting. 

New Business: 

None. 

Announcements from Groups : 

- Co-chair Michael H will be celebrating 5 years on Jan 22 at Highland Park; chair Bill P will be celebrating 13 years on January 
13 at Sunday Night Serenity. 

- The Christmas Eve social in Sackville went extremely well; there were 187 attendees and the event raised $382 as the  7th 
tradition which was given to Central Service this evening. 

- There is a celebration of Life for Amity B this coming Sunday Jan 13 at 4 pm at Club 24. 

Adjournment:  

The next Central Service Meeting will be Tuesday, February 5 2019 at 7:00 pm (St. Mark’s Church).  

Meeting adjourned at 8:17 PM with the Responsibility Pledge.   
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Central Service Committee Monthly Financial Statement December 2018 

Opening  Balance December 2018  $4235.11 

DEBITS: 

#714   Rent                                               $60.00 

#713   PI Literature   $106.00                                       

#716    PI Committee Bill P  $123.61 

#719 Xmas Social    $400.00 

#718 Bluenose Bulletin   $40.00 

Ch# 715 $243.38 Phone Is posted for Jan 2 as is # 717 $337.51 For literature 

CREDITS: 

7th Tradition     $29.95 

Insurance Contributions   $120.00 

Sunday Night Serenity   $175.00 

Hubbards Group    $100.00 

Timberlea Group    $250.00 

Four Seasons Group   $300.00 

Corner Brook Assembly   $150.00 

Live & Let Live    $100.00 

Armview Sunday Morning   $170.15 

CS Literature    $337.51 

Closing Balance   December 31   2018,      $5238.11                                                

Prudent account:    opening balance            $4889.70 

                                    interest                       $0.21 

           Closing balance       $4889.21   $2000 of prudent is For Insurance  

                                    Literature Committee:     Opening balance     $3147.91       Closing   $3147.91 
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Central Service Group Contributions 2018 
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